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Together we continue or journey as part of Panel 58, making history through 

virtual meetings, virtual AWSC’s, and virtual assemblies. Here is the Forum report 

for Florida. It continues to be the state with the third most subscriptions.  Volume 

has not changed, even with the pandemic. It is comforting that we have learned 

to adjust in every part of our daily lives.    

 

 

I just received the August 2020 edition of the Forum Magazine. An article on page 

two, caught my attention. It is titled, “The Power of Acceptance,” and credits the 

author as being from Florida.  It is a powerful article. It brought me to accept that 

I am powerless over the pandemic.  I only need to let go and let God do His part, 

while I continue dancing the Al-Anon Waltz; It starts by going, “Steps 1, 2, 3, 1, 2, 

3…”   

An article on page 9, credits another Florida author. The article is titled “A Thank 

You Letter to Al-anon.” It is powerful how the author recognized that by listening 

to members, she learned to work on fixing herself and not the alcoholic. This was 

a good reminder of when I first realized that I am the only person I can change.  I 

am the only one in my Hula Hoop.   

If these authors are from North Florida, please let us acknowledge these articles 

in AFG Area 9 at The Alt Delegate Alcove. Also, if you write or have written an 

article that gets published in The Forum, PLEASE let us know.  Tech Coordinator 

Pat A and I would be proud to acknowledge your achievement in The Alt Delegate 

Alcove, on our AFG Area 9 website. 



As this pandemic continues, we are learning to embrace more technology, and we 

are getting better at it. This is true for me.  My learning continues as I return to 

work.  

Have any of you tried attending any virtual meetings, reading the blogs, or any of 

the other resources located on the WSO website?  For those who have not, I 

recommend trying them.  We have these amazing resources to help with our 

recovery.  They can easily be at the tip of our fingers, without leaving our homes. 

It is my opinion that virtual zoom meetings and blogs will not disappear. They will 

grow.  

Thank for allowing me to be of service as your Alternate Delegate for Panel 58. It 

has been a powerful experience that will stay with me forever. As I think about 

the beginning of this panel, I now realize how much my Higher Power wanted me 

to grow. I am GRATEFUL for this learning experience that you allow me to enjoy! 

I do not want to finish my writing without acknowledging that this is our last 

virtual AWSC for the panel. Some of you might be ready to consider standing up 

for this position. I want to share the duties and responsibilities that this service 

position entails. I have included the description from the AFG Area 9 job 

descriptions.  The most recently added responsibilities are highlighted in yellow.  

Please see below.   

In service, your grateful servant -  

Elsa C. 

 



 

 

 


